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DIRECTOR 

Kathy Znosko, 272 Noble Street, West Haven, CT 06516, kathyznosko@yahoo.com, 203-932-1539 

“Our members are Connecticut’s Jewels among Women” 

Most of the time, I try to refrain from starting my articles with "I can't believe it's __________ 
already!"  Time does fly and now I find myself saying "I can't believe my term as CJW Director is 
almost over!"  Two years seems like a long time when it is stretching out ahead of you and then, in 
the blink of an eye, it's over. 

This is my last article as Director.  My term ends on Saturday, May 3rd at Spring Conference, when 
our new Director is installed.  Dogwood District, under the leadership of District Advisor, Donna 
Wesolowski has been working very hard at putting together an exciting conference.  I hope to see 
many of you there to celebrate the past two years with me and to welcome our new officers and 
Board of Directors. 

I am proud to have served as Director of Connecticut's Jewels among Women.  You are all jewels of 
great value to your communities, our state, and our organization.  You truly "grow, share, give and 
care".  I have enjoyed meeting many of you and visiting your clubs.  I am impressed by the projects 
you've reported.  You never disappoint in your support of our Long Term Affiliation.  And, I 
appreciate the support you have given to my challenge, Girl Scouts and Boy Scouts. 

Thank you for a great two years!  I have truly been enriched by serving you. 

Kathy    

 

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR 

Amy Neves, 12 Grace Lane, Cromwell, CT 06416, nevesfamily34@gmail.com  860-951-2242 

As the last remnants of snow are quickly fading and the green shoots of sleepy crocuses and 
daffodils start to appear in the flower beds, you can’t help but think about Spring - and with the 
long winter that we’ve had here in New England, it just can’t seem to get here fast enough!  Spring 
has long represented birth, growth and change and this is a theme that I feel is appropriate for 
CJW as we head into the last few months with the current CJW Board.  They have done a great job 
the last 2 years keeping things running and working to unify the clubs.  They deserve a big Thank 
You!   

I joined the Cromwell Junior Women’s Club 10 years ago when I moved to town so that I could 
meet people and find a way to fulfill my personal need to volunteer.  Over the years, our club 
changed and so did I.  Still retaining the need to give of myself, I had also developed a strong desire 
to do more and say more because I liked being able to change things-  so I went on to look for 
something bigger.  That’s when I found CJW.  Being involved with CJW has really helped me to 
understand more about why we do what we do, ask questions, make suggestions and challenge 
things sometimes.   It has allowed me to grow personally and helped me professionally as well.  I 

mailto:kathyznosko@yahoo.com
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am lucky to have been able to work with so many experience women who have such a long history 
with CJW as their insights and wisdom has been invaluable. 

To keep things running smoothly, CJW needs you.  I strongly urge each of you to think about 
getting more involved with CJW either now or in the future by applying for a Board position.   We 
need your energy, fresh perspective and new ideas to be able to keep moving forward and initiate 
change.   

Happy Spring to you all!     

IMMEDIATE PAST DIRECTOR/LEADERSHIP/PARLIAMENTARIAN 

Ronnie Hollis, 84 White Oak Drive, Harwinton, CT 06791, ronniestarfish50@aol.com, 860-485-9736 

“Juniors make a difference in the lives of others” 

A part of Leadership is knowing when you see it in others.  You may already be doing this in you 
club but for those that are not.   My suggestion is to find something that every one of your 
members have done and acknowledge her for it.    For example, Jane Smith, for having an over the 
top Bake Sale, Mary Jones, for bringing 2 new members, Barbara Carr for always providing 
refreshments for our meeting, etc., etc.  Celebrate the big things that members do but do not 
forget the small things.   Remember someone has taken the time out of their day to do this 
project. 

Remember Spring Conference is coming up and it will be here before you know it.  And I personally 
cannot wait because we are bringing back club raffles and any one that knows me knows I am a 
raffle addict.   So I hope to see you there. 

 

Ronnie 

In Junior Spirit and Friendship 

 CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 

Lynn Sellers, 12 Allen Road, Clinton, CT 06413, msellers@snet.net, 860-669-4908 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY  -- Lynn Sellers 

As your club is coming to the close of the year please remember to let CJW know of any change in 
officers. Please send us the following information: 

CLUB F_NAME L_NAME OFFICE EMAIL ADDRESS CITY ZIP PHONE 

         

         

  Please send this information to dianeatCJW@att.net 

mailto:ronniestarfish50@aol.com
mailto:msellers@snet.net
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TREASURER/WAYS & MEANS 

Sue Spencer, 114 Pinney Street, Ellington, CT 06029, razoo1106@gmail.com, 860-212-0533 

If you need any pins or other supplies please let me know, and I can mail 
them out to you. 

RECORDING SECRETARY 

Wendy Gamba, 175 Lowin Ave., Westville, CT 06515, wgamba@yahoo.com, 203-859-5729 

No report 

 

 

 

ARTS & EDUCATION 

Patti Stankevicius, 374 Central Ave., Wolcott, CT 06716, pstanks050@gmail.com, 203-879-2656 

Doris Tolomei, 80 Sky Hill Drive, Wolcott, CT 06716, dtolomei@wolcottps.org 203-879-4496 

 

No report 

 

CONSERVATION & CURRENT AFFAIRS 

Heather Pulito, 32 Maple Street, Glastonbury, CT 06033, heatherstitch@aol.com, 860-633-8172 

Lynn Sellers, 12 Allen Road, Clinton, CT 06413, msellers@snet.net, 860-669-4908 

 

CONSERVATION -- well I thought Spring was almost here but as I write this, they are 
talking about another storm to hit with strong winds as we wind down the month of 
March!!  Hopefully April will finally bring us some warm sunshine and flowers.  If you 
need some "Spring" in your house and you have bought tulips and/or daffodils to 
support the cancer society, did you know that if you put a penny in the vase, the 

flowers will stand upright and not droop as they usually do?? It really does work!  

On another happy note, we get to celebrate Earth Day on April 22nd.  Perhaps your club can do 
something in your community to help everyone remember that we need to preserve and protect 
all our natural resources and wildlife. The age old adage-"Reduce, Reuse, Recycle" needs to be the 
norm in all our households if we want to leave the world a better place for generations to come. 
As we are all very well aware-the earth is in trouble now and we need to reverse many of the ways 
we have polluted the environment to prevent further destruction. There are so many ways to 
donate clothing, books, housewares, CD's, DVD's, children's items, or just plain swap meets on 
line. For anything and everything try: freecycle.org; neighborrow.com; swapthing.com or 

mailto:razoo1106@gmail.com
mailto:wgamba@yahoo.com
mailto:pstanks050@gmail.com
mailto:dtolomei@wolcottps.org
mailto:heatherstitch@aol.com
mailto:msellers@snet.net
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titletrader.com.  If these sites do not work you can google just about anything and a site will 
probably come up to help you out.   Have fun and recycle/reuse!! 

 

CURRENT AFFAIRS --When you bank online, scammers lurk everywhere, hoping to rip you off. But 
it takes only a few clicks to foil them! 

Don't use a search engine or type a URL in your browser to go to your e-bank. Thieves set up sites 
with addresses similar to those of real banks-usually with just one different keystroke-and clicking 
on a bad link or making a typo will steer you there. The sites look authentic- right down to the 
bank's logo- so that you would not know they are bogus. Likewise, never click on links embedded 
in an email claiming to be from your bank asking you to confirm private information or "renew" 
some aspect of your accounts. Banks will never do this. If it is a legitimate notification, the bank 
would ask you to close the email and go to its protected website, using your password. You should 
be using an ID and a password to be able to get in to your banking sites. Often times they have also 
had you select an image or phrase to look for each time you try to access your account. Clicking 
"OK" changes the URL from "http" to "https" which indicates that all communication is now 
encrypted. To continue to protect yourself, never tell the computer to remember your ID or 
password. Always fill them in each time. Always log off when you are finished your task. Steer clear 
of hotspots to log on to your bank via Wi-Fi--i.e.: coffee shops or bookstores. The wireless network 
you hook in to could have been set up by a hacker to look like a legitimate signal se he can monitor 
and record your every move. And always make sure that your firewall, antivirus and antispyware 
software are up to date to prevent scam artists from planting codes in your computer that enable 
them to steal personal data. 

HEALTH & HOMELIFE 

  

Submitted by Shoreline Health Chair, Diane Neri 

April is for Autism 

Autism is a complex mental condition and developmental disability, 
characterized by difficulties in the way a person communicates and 
interacts with other people. Autism can be present from birth or form during early 
childhood (typically within the first three years). Autism is a lifelong developmental 
disability with no single known cause. 

People with autism are classed as having Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) and the terms autism 
and ASD are often used interchangeably. A wide spectrum disorder, people will autism have set of 
symptoms unique to themselves; no two people are the same. 

Increasing Awareness About The Common Characteristics Of Autism 
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While no two people with autism will have the same set of symptoms, there are common 
characteristics found in those with this complex disability. Briefly, these characteristics include: 

Social Skills – people with autism have problems interacting with others; autistic children do not 
have adequate playing and talking skills. Mild symptoms on one end of the spectrum may be 
displayed through clumsy behavior, being out of sync with those around them and inappropriate 
or offensive comments being made. At the other end of the spectrum an autistic person may not 
be interested in others. 

Empathy – empathy is the ability to recognize and understand the feelings of another person. 
People with autism find it harder to show empathy to others although they can be taught to 
acknowledge the others feelings. 

Physical Contact – in some cases, autistic people do not like physical contact such as hugs, tickling 
or physical play with others. 

Sudden Changes To Their Environment – a sudden change in the surrounding environment may 
affect a person with autism. This could be a loud noise, a change in intensity of lighting or even a 
change in smell. 

Speech – speech can be affected in people with autism. 'Echolalia' is a typical speech symptom in 
which the person repeats words and phrases that they hear. The speech tone of an autistic person 
may be monotonous. Where symptoms are more extreme the person may not speak. 

Changes To Behavior and Routine – people with autism often display repetitive behavior in which 
they repeat the same action many times over. For example, a person with autism may repeatedly 
pace around a room in a certain direction. Any change to their behavior or routine can be 
unsettling for them. This could be a reordering of daily activities such as when a person brushes 
their teeth, takes a shower and has breakfast when they get up in the morning. 

Other characteristics of autism include an unpredictable learning rate, obsessions and physical tics. 

Autism Is Widespread, Awareness About This Condition Is Not. In the United States, autism 
affects 1 in every 110 children. National Autism Awareness Month aims to make the public more 
aware about this widespread disability and the issues which arise in the autism community. As 
about 1 in 150 people in America have autism, the chances are that you know someone with this 
disability. A better informed public will be more empathetic and supportive towards people with 
autism. 

This month is backed by the Autism Society of America which undertake a number of activities to 
raise awareness about autism. The Autism Society has local chapters throughout the United States 
which hold special events throughout April. 

The 'Puzzle Ribbon' is the symbol for Autism Awareness and is promoted by the Autism Society as 
means of supporting awareness for autism. The Puzzle Ribbon may take the form of a pin attached 
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to clothing, a fridge magnet or a sticker and are available to purchase from the Autism Society 
website. 

The Autism Society of America also run a yearlong campaign through their 1 Power 4 Autism 
initiative, in which people are encouraged to hold events to raise awareness and support for those 
affected by autism. 

For more information on National Autism Awareness Month visit the Autism Society's Awareness 

Page. 

Nurse’s Week is May 6-12, 2014. Remember the nurses in your life and in your 
schools. 

 

 

JUNIOR BULLETIN, MEDIA COORDINATOR 

Diane Neri, 14 Beach Road, Clinton, CT 06413, dianeatCJW@att.net, 860-669-8333 cell: 860-389-5650 

The next Bulletin is a combined May-June issue. Please send your submissions in by May 15th. 
Thank you, Amy for already sending in your May article. 

Remember to check out the CJW website at www.cjw.org. At the prompt, enter CJW_members. 
The “secret” password is Jewel$1979. 

Remember to send me articles and photos for Kathy’s press book. Let me know what/who the 
pictures show (they don’t need to be pictures of Kathy; we also want pictures of things your club is 
doing.) You can also scan and email pictures and clippings to me. 

JUNIORETTES 

Debi Puzia, 8 Cora Road, Tolland, CT 06084, dapuz55@yahoo.com, 860-870-9200 

No report 

 

LONG TERM AFFILIATION (LTA) 

Teena Bruneau, 164 Seneca Road, Bristol, CT 06010, bruneauchris@hotmail.com, 860-589-3234 

“Grow with Connecticut Junior Women in Friendship, Leadership and Service” 

Evelyn Magera, 40 Reality Road, Oxford, CT 06478, evelynfromjuniors@hotmail.com, 203-888-5311 

“Juniors are great leaders like shining stars guiding the way” 

It’s hard to believe that our 2 years as LTA Co-Chairs is almost over.  It’s been exciting working with 
the staff of Homes for the Brave & the residents of the Nicholas A. Madaras House.  CJW will be 
working with FS:FH for 2 more years as our LTA, so If this project as held a special place in your 

http://www.autism-society.org/about-us/national-autism-awareness-month/
http://www.autism-society.org/about-us/national-autism-awareness-month/
http://www.cjw.org/
mailto:dapuz55@yahoo.com
mailto:bruneauchris@hotmail.com
mailto:evelynfromjuniors@hotmail.com
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heart, please consider joining the CJW Board as Chair or Co-Chair of this project.  If you are 
interested please contact CJW Asst. Director, Amy Neves nevesfamily34@gmail.com  or CJW 
Immediate Past Director Ronnie Hollis ronniestarfish50@aol.com before Spring Conference.   

I hope you all enjoyed meeting Claudia Nielsen, ABRI/Homes for the Brave Development Director,                                      
at the President’s Dinner.  Claudia is brand new to the position & Homes for the Brave.  She was 
very excited by everyone’s enthusiasm & looks forward to attending some club events.    

Homes for the Brave have two events coming up:   

10th Annual Homes for the Brave Golf Classic to be held on 6/30 at the Connecticut Golf Club in 
Easton.  If you are interested in more information contact Olivia Ellwanger at 203-338-0669 or 
Homesforthebravegolf@gmail.com. 

The ABRI/Homes for the Brave "Salute 2014" event on May 9, 7 - 9:30 p.m. Saint Ann Club, 16 
Hendricks Avenue, Norwalk, CT Contact Olivia Ellwanger @203-338-0669 or 
oellwanger@homesforthebrave.org 

We would like to thank the following clubs for their generous monetary donations at the CJW 
President’s dinner: Orange $100, Tolland $200, Simsbury $315, South Windsor $500 and Cheshire 
$700.   Please remember if your club is making a monetary donation to FS:FH checks need to be 
made payable to CJW & earmarked for FS:FH.  No checks should be sent directly to FS:FH, they 
must go thru the CJW checking account.  Checks can be mailed to CJW Treasurer, Sue Spencer, 114 
Pinney St., Ellington, CT 06029 or brought to Spring Conference & presented directly to a FS:FH rep 
(but still make the checks out to CJW).  

 At Spring Conference we will be presenting FS:FH with another check, we have requested ideas 
from our reps at FS:FH for use of this donation.  In the past we have earmarked this money for 
weekly pizza nights for the residents.  So far we have 2 suggestions from FS:FH: Continue with 
pizza night ($1500 for six months) or purchase linens – sheets, bedspreads, etc for the residents 
(current & incoming) there is no set $ amount on the linens.  Both suggestions along with any 
others we receive will be brought up & voted on Spring Conference before the check presentation 
is made to FS:FH. 

Thank you to Enfield, Stratford, Tolland, Wolcott & Ronnie Hollis for donating items for our LTA 
raffle at the President’s Dinner we raised $375.  We will not be holding a raffle at Spring 
Conference for LTA, but would like to thank everyone who has supported our raffles over the past 
two years.   

Thank you to Durham, Enfield, Glastonbury, Orange, Shoreline, South Windsor, Stratford, Tolland, 
Wallingford & Watertown for their donations of non-monetary items at the President’s Dinner.  
Once again we filled our LTA reps van with food, cleaning supplies & paper goods.    

At Spring Conference we are asking clubs to assemble & donate “Going Home” Baskets.  These 
baskets will be presented to residents as they leave the Nicholas A. Madaras House & go into their 
own apartment or independent living space.  Just think about the first apartment/house you 
moved into other than food what items did you need?   For smaller clubs these baskets could get 
expensive, so please feel free to contact a neighboring club & work on a basket together.  We 

mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
mailto:Homesforthebravegolf@gmail.com
mailto:oellwanger@homesforthebrave.org
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would like clubs to use laundry baskets or plastic bins as the container for any of the following 
items or any additional items your members might think of.  

Cleaning supplies: Windex, all-purpose cleaner, dust rags, sponges, bath cleaner, air freshener, 
paper towels, dust cloths, mop, broom, dust pan, trash bags, laundry soap, dryer sheets 

Kitchen items: dish clothes & towels, dish soap, sponges, can opener etc., new or gently used 
dishes, glasses,  silverware & pots & pans, containers for leftovers, etc. i.e.: Rubbermaid (or 
generic brand), plastic storage bags, cooking utensils - (new - spatulas, large spoons, wooden 
spoons).  

Miscellaneous items: Towels, lap blanket, linens, batteries, flash light, toiletries – not travel size, 
toilet paper, tissues, and gift certificates to Wal-Mart or Target.   

Please remember all items must be new except gently used – dishes, silverware, glasses, pots & 
pans.  We realize that a mop or broom might not fit into a basket or bin, but maybe you can come 
up with a clever way of attaching it or donate a new Swiffer. 

Lastly summer is approaching (at least that’s what the calendar says) & clubs will be going on 
summer breaks, but please remember our residents.  Maybe your club could plan a barbecue for 
the residents or help them with some gardening, donate some fresh vegies or just a fun dinner for 
them.  Just remember to keep us updated on any projects or events that your club does with the 
residents.    

 

We received the following message from Claudia Nielsen after the President’s Dinner. 

The residents at Female Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes (FS:FH) were thrilled with all of the food and supplies 
donated by the clubs at the President’s Dinner.   On behalf of ABRI/Homes for the Brave, the non-profit 
organization that runs the FS:FH program, I thank you for your ongoing support for our female veterans. 

--Claudia Nielsen, Development Director 

ABRI/Homes for the Brave 

 

MEETING PLANNER 

Elizabeth Tischio, 5 Lakeview Place, Middlefield, CT 06455, johntischio@prudentialct.com, 860-349-3065 

No report. 

 

WAYS AND MEANS 

Sue Spencer, 114 Pinney Street, Ellington, CT 06029, razoo1106@gmail.com, 860-212-0533 

   

Please contact Sue prior to Spring Conference if your club is in need of pins or CJW branded items.  
      

 

mailto:johntischio@prudentialct.com
mailto:razoo1106@gmail.com
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CHARTER OAK 

Jen Quinn jenquinn@comcast.net 

Barkhamsted Women's Club, Enfield Junior Women's Club, South Windsor Junior Women's Club, 
Stafford Junior Women's Club, Tolland Junior Women, Vernon Junior Women’s Club, Windsor Junior 
Woman's Club, Tolland Juniorettes 

  

Clubs, please send news items directly to Diane Neri with your club name and 
district in the Subject. 

 

 

DOGWOOD 

Donna Wesolowski, 873 Bayberry Lane, Orange, CT 06477, donnaweso@optimum.net, 203-799-3519 

Junior Women's Club of Fairfield, the Junior Woman's Club of Milford, the Monroe Women's Club, the 
Newtown Junior Women's Club, the Orange Community Women, the Stamford Junior Woman's Club, the 
Stratford Junior Woman's Club, the Trumbull Community Women, Inc., the West Haven Junior Woman's 
Club, the Trumbull Young Woman's Club, and the Orange Community Juniorettes.  

Hello Everyone!! 

The ladies o Hello Everyone!! 

The ladies of Dogwood District will be meeting the first week in April to finalize plans for Spring 

Conference. We hope to see you all there!!   

- Donna Wesolowski, Dogwood District Advisor 

 

 

REGAL MONARCHS 

Junior Woman's Club of Berlin, Cromwell Junior Woman's Club, Inc., Glastonbury Junior Women's 
Club, Hebron Women's Club, Marlborough Junior Woman's Club, Simsbury Junior Woman's Club, 
Hebron Juniorettes 

Clubs, until you get a District Advisor please send your news directly to 
Diane Neri or Amy Neves. 

 Please indicate in your subject that you are a Regal Monarchs District club. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:donnaweso@optimum.net
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S.H.O.R.E. 

Ann Whitman, 28 Beechwood Drive, Wallingford, CT 06492, annwhitman@snet.net, 203-284-2376 

Durham Woman's Club, Haddam Junior Woman's Club, Lyme-Old Lyme Junior Women's Club, 
Shoreline Community Women, Inc., Wallingford Community Women 

Shoreline is holding its first Zumba-thon on May 1st at Andrews Memorial Town Hall 
in Clinton. 

 

 

 

WILDBURY 

Tanya Pistawka, tbhipson@yahoo.com 

Beacon Falls Junior Woman's Club, Bethlehem Junior Women's Club, Junior Woman's Club of Bristol, 
Cheshire Junior Women's Club, Junior Women's Club of Litchfield Hills, Middlebury Community Women's 
Club, Oxford Woman's Club, Southbury Junior Women's Club, Junior Woman's Club of Watertown, Junior 
Women's Club of Wolcott, Woodbury Junior Women's Club, Southbury Juniorettes, Wolcott Juniorettes, 
Woodbury Juniorettes 

 

 

No report 

THIS AND THAT 

Jalapeno Corn Bread   

 

Rated:  
 

Submitted By: Sheila 

Photo By: KAM 

Prep Time: 15 Minutes 

Cook Time: 40 Minutes 

Ready In: 55 Minutes 

Servings: 8 
 

"This cornbread is spiked with fresh jalapeno pepper for a kickin' version of an American favorite quick bread." 

INGREDIENTS:  

1 (8.25 ounce) can cream-style corn 

1 cup yellow cornmeal 

3/4 cup buttermilk 

1/2 cup corn oil 

3 ounces shredded Cheddar cheese 

3 eggs 

2 jalapeno peppers, minced 

1 teaspoon salt 

1/2 teaspoon baking soda 

2 tablespoons butter 

DIRECTIONS:  

 

 

mailto:annwhitman@snet.net
mailto:tbhipson@yahoo.com
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1. Preheat oven to 400 degrees F (200 degrees C). Move an oven rack to the center position in 

oven. 

2. Mix cream-style corn, cornmeal, buttermilk, corn oil, Cheddar cheese, eggs, jalapeno peppers, 

salt, and baking soda in a large mixing bowl. 

3. Put butter into a 9-inch square baking dish. 

4. Melt butter in preheated oven, 2 to 3 minutes. 

5. Pour corn bread batter into the baking dish over melted butter. 

6. Bake in preheated oven until golden brown, about 35 minutes. 

ALL RIGHTS RESERVED © 2014 Allrecipes.com Printed from Allrecipes.com 3/31/2014 
 

 

 

What’s your favorite dish to bring to a Pot Luck? 

 

 


